
 

 

Lo
st

w
it

h
ie

l P
ri

m
ar

y 
Sc

h
o

o
l 

N
ew

sl
ett

e
r A

U
TU

M
N

 T
ER

M
 2

8
-0

9
-2

0
1

8
  2

8
.0

9
.2

0
1

8
 

A
ft

er
 S

ch
o

o
l C

lu
b

 p
h

o
n

e 
0

7
8

2
1

 6
4

5
7

2
0

 3
.1

5
p

m
 t

o
 5

.3
0

p
m

   

  

Last day of half term—Friday 19th October 2018—Half term:  Monday 22nd to Friday 26th October  

Return to school— Monday 29th October 2018  

Head’s Hello 

 

We have had a whole school staff meeting this week looking to develop resilience and      

promote well-being within our school. The session was run by the Cornwall Healthy Schools 

team who have a great website if you would like some additional information. https://

www.cornwallhealthyschools.org/ With well-being in mind I am writing to ask for your    

support and kindness when contacting staff via class  dojo or email. Our teaching staff are 

dedicated, hardworking individuals who tend to read messages even when they are supposed 

to be not working! Can I ask that you are sensitive about what you write and try and speak in 

person with them as a first step. Class dojo is a great tool for information sharing and urgent 

messages. Many thanks in advance for your understanding.  

 

In other news I attended a meeting with Lostwithiel Town Forum on Wednesday evening. 

They are a group of volunteers who work together on schemes to help  improve the town. 

Their next meeting is Wednesday 7th November at 7.30pm in The Platform meeting room, 

Lostwithiel Railway station. ww.lostwithielforum.org 

 

Kate Webber 

Acting Head teacher 

THIS WEEK’S STAR LEARNERS 

Apple   -      Nell and Inigo 

Cherry  -     The whole class for excellent work in 

  their groups this week  

Oak-      Leon and Elowen 

Willow  -      Harry and Emilia 

Beech -       Ryan and Katie 

Maple -       Harvey and Riley 

Conkers-     Sam, Ebony and Anya  

  

This week’s attendance: 

Apple:    95.11% 

Cherry:   94.91%  

Oak:     97.53%  

Willow: 99.31% 

Beech:  100% 

Maple:  99.52% 

Conkers:  97.94% 

CHILDREN CAN BRING IN THEIR SCOOTERS (THEY 

MUST ALSO HAVE A HELMET) TO USE AT BREAK 

TIME, SUPERVISED BY MR WAY. PLEASE SEE 

CLASS ROTA BELOW 

 

Monday: Cherry 

 Tuesday: Oak 

Wednesday: Willow/Beech 

Thursday: Maple  

Friday: Conkers 

CATERLINK MENU CHANGE 

Thursday 4th October (Census Day) 

Please note the menu for this day will now be: 

* * * 

Sausage and Chips or Macaroni Cheese 

Baked beans or peas 

Ice Cream  

ATTENTION PARENTS/CARERS/CHILDREN IN RUNNING CLUB—As from Monday 1st October 2018 Running 

Club will end at 4.30pm.  This revised finish time applies to running club only. 



 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY    (Please check every week for new events being added)                                         

 

OCTOBER 2018 

Tuesday 2nd Fowey River Academy year 7 intake 2019 Open day for children– details issued this week. 

Tuesday 2nd  Fowey River Academy year 7 intake 2019 Open Evening 

Thursday 4th Bodmin College year 7 intake 2019 Open evening for parents and children 6.30pm to 8pm. 

Saturday 5th        Truro College– senior school open morning 9.30am to 12.30pm 

w/c 8th                  Artsmark Celebration week    

Thursday 11th  School photographs– individual and sibling photographs. 

Thursday 11th      Lostwithiel School Association AGM at 2pm. 

Friday 19th  Family Friday  

                              Monday 22nd to Friday 26th HALF TERM 

31st October        Last day to apply for a Year 7 secondary school place for a Year 6 child. 

 

NOVEMBER 2018 

Thursday 1st         Year 1 (Cherry Class) hearing screening. 

Friday 23rd             Nasal Flu Immunisation– Years R,1,2,3,4 and 5. 

RECEPTION, YEAR 1, YEAR 2, YEAR 3, YEAR 4, YEAR 5 

 Nasal Flu Vaccinations  

Friday 23rd November  

We have been advised that the Nasal Flu Vaccinations will take place on Friday 23rd November and will now be available 

to children in Years R,1,2,3,4,5.  This year Kernow Health are introducing a digital consent (known as econsent) for  

parents. A copy of the letter from Kernow Health with the parent log on details is attached to this newsletter. You will be 

unable to click on the link as mentioned in the letter, however just type the web information into your browser bar. If you 

do not have online access please advise the school office. 

YEAR 1  

HEARING CHECK 

Thursday 1st November 2018 

 

Children in Year 1 will be having hearing checks on  

Thursday 1st November 2018. Health check forms were 

issued to Year 1 children when they were in Reception 

class and these forms will be used to check for consent. If 

you did not return your form at that time consent will be 

assumed and your child will receive the hearing check.  If 

you did not return your form and now do not want your 

child to have a hearing check please contact the school 

office. 

RECEPTION AND YEAR 6 

HEALTH CHECKS 

TO BE CONFIRMED  

 

Booklets with a detachable form have been issued to children in Reception 

and Year 6. Parents only need to return their forms if they do not want their 

child to be weighed and measured. If a form is not returned consent will be 

assumed and your children will have the necessary checks. The form issued to 

Reception children also has a section regarding hearing checks when they are 

in Year 1. If you do not want your child to have a hearing check in Year 1 

please tick the appropriate box as these forms will be retained and used for 

the Year 1 hearing check in the next academic year 2019/2020. 

 

HEALTH CHECKS TO BE HELD AT LOSTWITHIEL SCHOOL DURING THIS TERM  

There are several health checks due to take place this term. As consents are required for some of these checks we will also 

keep this information in the newsletter for the next few weeks for your reference.  Please contact the school office if you 

have any questions.  



 

 

TRANSFER TO SECONDARY SCHOOL 2019 

 

Leaflets were sent home with your year 6 child recently with information on how to apply for a Year 7 place at   

Secondary School for your Year 6 child. We have attached a scanned copy  of the leaflet to this newsletter and we have 

spare copies in the School Office.  Please note the closing date for applications:  31 October 2018 

 

 

FOWEY RIVER ACADEMY:   OPEN DAY for children, Tuesday 2nd October during the school day.  
FOWEY RIVER ACADEMY:  OPEN EVENING,  Tuesday 2nd October, 6pm to 9pm  
BODMIN COLLEGE:   OPEN EVENING, Bodmin College, Thursday 4th October 6.30pm to 8pm 
TRURO SCHOOL:   Senior School OPEN MORNING, Saturday 5th October 9.30am to 12.30pm  
 

We are a ‘Get Reading, Keep Reading, Change Everything’ school.  We use the highly successful Read Write Inc. Phonics 

programme to teach our children to read, write and spell.  Our children do well in the phonics screening check and by Year 

2, the majority are fluent readers with the best chance of success in the KS1 tests.  Ruth 

Miskin Training recognise us for teaching the programme with fidelity and passion—we 

know what it takes to make reading and writing pleasurable and rewarding for our chil-

dren.  This badge recognises that we;Raise standards in reading and writing for our chil-

dren are all expertly training by Ruth Miskin Training—including our acting head teacher  

Kate Webber Gain the latest programme updates through regular visits from our Ruth 

Miskin Consultant Trainer Support our most vulnerable readers with extra one to one tach-

ing every day.  To visit the parent pages on the Ruth Miskin Training website go to : 

http://ruthmiskin.com/en/find-out-more/parents/ 

 

                                                                     ADMISSIONS FOR RECEPTION CLASS SEPTEMBER 2019 

Parents and carers of children who are due to start school in a reception class in September 2019 are being reminded of 

the deadline for applying for a school place which is midnight on 15th January 2019. This is for all children who were born 

between 1st September 2014 and 31st August 2015. Please DO NOT miss this deadline. You still need to apply even if your 

child has a sibling at this school. Parents can apply online at www.cornwall.gov.uk/admissions. If you do not have access 

to the internet, or are having problems completing the form online, please ask at the school office and we can arrange for 

you to have a paper version to complete. Family Information Services can also help with questions about School            

Admissions. They can be contacted on 0800 5878191. 

If you applied on time you will be notified of your allocation on National Offer Day: 16 April 2019. 



 

 

FARM AND COUNTRY ROADSHOW AT LOSTWITHIEL SCHOOL 
The ladies from The Royal Cornwall Show - Farm and Country 

Roadshow visited school this week.   

 HARVEST TIME 

A big thank you to all the parents/carers 

and children who have brought in their harvest gifts this 

week.  We have had a wonderful response.  The donated 

items will be taken to local Foodbanks. 

Taylor with his full basket of gifts  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

April 2018 

Dear parent/carer 

As you may know we have changed our school logo from the bridge logo to the tree logo you see on this letter.  As a 

school that is trying hard to sustain our numbers, it is important that parents from Lostwithiel and outside the community 

can see that our school has an outdoor learning ethos, is a forest school that is underpinned by our 5 P values.  We often 

found visitors or potential parents would know nothing about our outdoor areas or forest school.  We hope that this logo 

shows what we offer more clearly.  To reinforce this message further, we will be changing our uniform to a forest green 

colour.  The new uniform will have the new logo. 

The new dark green uniform will take effect from September 2018 however we would like to stress that there will be a 

transition period and that we do not expect parents/carers to purchase the new uniform unless they are intending to buy 

new items anyway.  The existing red uniform that you currently own can still be worn until items need to be replaced.  

The school office have an item of clothing in the new colour should you wish to look at it.  

Wovina will continue to sell the Lostwithiel School uniform items and the new green uniform will be available to purchase 

after the 21st May 2018.  The uniform will not be stocked in their shop for general sale so all items will need to be pre-

ordered.  Items can be posted (for a purchase of under £20 please allow £2.50 for postage and packing) or you can call at 

Wovina to collect the items personally (please allow up to 14 days for items to be ordered).  For those parents who do not 

have internet access Wovina will accept telephone orders.  

Wovina, 1-3 Omaha Road, Bodmin, PL31 1ER, Tel: 01208 833070, www.wovina.com.   
The current Wovina prices for items showing the Lostwithiel School logo are:   
Full zip fleece: £13.00,  Sweatshirt: £8.60, Cardigan ( sweatshirt material ) £11.45, PE T shirt: £4.10,   
PE Bag: £3.85,  Book Bag: £4.50.    
 
We would like to reiterate our school uniform policy: 
 

Shoes 

Plain black sensible shoes (no logo) – No canvas shoes, training shoes,  boots, open toed or backless shoes. 

 

Sock/Tights  

black tights, white or black socks 

 

Uniform 

Black skirt or trousers (no jeans/leggings/jeggings) 

Dark green polo shirt or white shirt/blouse (no white polo shirts) 

Dark green jumpers/cardigans 

Items with Lostwithiel school logo:  dark green fleece, dark green sweatshirt, dark green cardigan (sweatshirt material) 

In warmer weather : dark green and white check summer dress, black tailored shorts 

 

PE 

Black shorts or black track suit bottoms, black PE skirt or black skort 

Training shoes 

Items with Lostwithiel School logo: dark green PE T shirt  

 

Thank you for your continued support with our policies.  

LOSTWITHIEL SCHOOL UNIFORM  

http://www.wovina.com


 

 

 
29th January 2018 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Governors and school staff are very concerned about the safety and congestion on Bodmin Hill and around the school car 
park at drop off and pick up times. 
  
We have taken the following actions to try and improve the safety and organisation of these very busy times of the day. 
 

 Staff members will no longer park on the left side of the car park. This area will be kept free to allow drivers with a 
disabled badge easy access to the spaces provided. It will also allow turning room for the taxis that provide transport 
from the county council. 

 A member of staff will do a car park duty from 8:45 am to 9 am. This will be to ensure safe drop off in and around 
the car park. 
 
Staff members, disabled badge holders, taxis and child care providers will be allowed access to the car park. 
  
We politely ask all other parents and carers: 
  

       Do not enter the carpark to ‘drop off’ or park your car. Please park away from the school car park and gate to 
ease congestion 

       Do not park or stop on the yellow zig zags outside the school entrance. This is illegal and is dangerous as it 
blocks the entrance and line of sight for pedestrians and other drivers 

       Drive slowly and considerately on Bodmin Hill for the safety of pedestrians and children. 
 
 
 
 

Natalie Simmonds 
Head Teacher 
 

 

LOSTWITHIEL SCHOOL TRAVEL AND SAFETY  



 

 

CATERLINK MENU AUTUMN TERM 2018 



 

 

HOLIDAY AND SCHOOL CLOSURE DATES FOR SCHOOL YEAR 2018-2019 

Please note in addition to the school term dates below, Lostwithiel School will also 

be closed for staff training days from Monday 3rd June to Friday 7th June, inclusive 

2019.   

 

Please note Lostwithiel will be closed to 

pupils from Monday 3 June to Friday 7th 

June inclusive for staff training (inset) days.  


